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Alwin Holland School

10615 96th Street

Fort St. John, B.C. V1J 3R3

Phone: 250-785-6125 Fax: 250 785-6123

T. E. A. M. 
Together Everyone Achieves More
September 23rd 2013
Dear Parents,

Our school year is off to a great start! Thank you to all the families that joined us for our Pancake Breakfast and Open House last Friday

Thanks to McElhanney Geometric Professional Land Surveying for publishing our School Calendar.  Please check the back of the calendar for our school handbook.  

Today, we will be sending home contact verification with each student.  Please make sure and check the form and return it to the school.  It is important that we have correct contact information in case of an emergency or a sickness.

PAC

We had our first PAC meeting last Friday.  PAC is looking for parent volunteers to help with the Helping Hands and Home Reading Program. For the Helping Hands Program, parents come in from 12:00-12:45 once a week or whenever is convenient for them and help on the Primary playground and classrooms.  The Home Reading Program starts in October and parents come in daily and do the book exchange for this program.  Parents can volunteer one day a week or once a month as any help is greatly appreciated.  If you want more information contact Tania Brown (Home Reading) 787-0039 and Brenda Shuffler (Helping Hands) 785-7928. Our next PAC meeting is Friday, October 4 1:30  in the library.  Preschoolers are welcome to attend.

Family Dance

On Wednesday, October 9th from 6-8pm, PAC is sponsoring a Family Dance. Ginger Alexander will do doing the music and it should be a fun time.  Also, we will be hosting a bake sale that evening and all funds will go to McComber Family. Garret is currently receiving treatment in Edmonton for cancer.  If you would like to donate something to the bake sale, please have your baking to the school by noon on October 9th.  Please remember that we are nut free school.
Preschool Program
Mrs. Duncan is offering a preschool program in the library starting October 4th from 11:00-12:00 pm.  This is a drop in program so families can come whenever it is convenient.  The children do crafts, sing songs, and have story time.  Our older students help Mrs. Duncan. 
Soccer
We have 3 teams participating the District Soccer League and our coaches are Mr. McKay, Mrs. Parsonage, and Mrs. Pearce. The tournament will be the weekend of October 4 and 5.
Cross Country Running

We have a group of intermediate students participating in the five District Cross Country Running. Mrs. Chenier and Mrs. Hollman are the coaches.
Terry Fox Run
The Terry Fox Run will take place on Thursday, September 26th from 1:00-1:30pm.  Competitions are underway to raise funds.
Parent Volunteers

We really appreciate the more than 100 parent/family volunteers who helped out at our school last year.  Volunteers enable us to offer many programs and services at an enhanced level.  If you are interested in helping out at the school in any capacity, please give us a call.  We especially always need people to help out with the home reading program and with reading with students.  We welcome your involvement. All volunteers need criminal record checks.
Parking/Safety

We would like to remind you that it is both illegal and unsafe to park in the bus ramp or in front of the school on 96th Street.  Please use the “Enter” and “Exit” signs that are posted in our parking lot. Following these signs is important for our students’ safety.  Please encourage your children to cross the street at intersections only, rather than in the middle of the road, and to take care when walking between vehicles. 

Website
Please visit our website at www.holland.prn.bc.ca to see photos of recent events at Alwin Holland.  We will be posting our monthly newsletter and any bulletins on the website as well.  
Meal Program 
Please ensure that you get the meal forms in by the due date so that your child receives their ordered lunch without any problem.  Check to see that your child’s name is at the top of the page along with the class teacher’s name.
Breakfast Program

Any student in the school is welcome to have a healthy breakfast in our canteen from 8:40 to 9:10.  Although the program is open to everyone, we encourage students to eat at home when they can.  The program is not intended as a convenience but as another way to support our students and to ensure everyone has a healthy start to the day.

Yours truly,

Pat Lang





Dave Burridge

Principal





Vice Principal

